SLMC 

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, December 18, 2006

The monthly meeting of the SLMC was called to order by President Silvas at 7:31p.m. 

A Prayer was delivered by Chaplain Nat Chavez & our pledge of alliance was lead by member Larry Dryer. Before proceeding with the affairs of the evening President Silvas brought to everyone’s attention to a single chair in the corner of the room, draped with a blue blazer, representing the missing club members who had died since last month’s meeting.  

Next, President Silvas invited any new members and guest present to come forward and be recognized. Visitor Elizandro De Los Santos introduced himself to the club. Also, Hector Najar Jr. addressed the membership on behalf of his family thanking them for their support following the death of his father. 

Present Silvas followed by recognizing club members having birthdays during December. Four young club members came forward for a birthday song and to receive free raffle tickets.  
The evening’s cooking team was introduced by head chef Gregg Shean. Eric Johnson, Leonard Hebert and Gloria Shean were given a round of applause from a grateful and appreciative membership for a delicious Mexican plate.  

Minutes of previous months meeting were distributed and read by Secretary, David Keller. Hearing no corrections or additions to these minutes Present Silvas announced the minutes are approved as read. 
The November Treasurer’s Report was next given by Greg Shean. Copies were provided to the members present and Treasurer Shean explained the final figures were included from the Dallas Cowboy trip, however the Christmas Dance financial results would be provided in January. The month end results reflected a loss of $659. There being no questions or corrections from the membership so President Silvas announced the Treasurer’s report approved as presented. 
Next the Club’s correspondence was presented by Secretary, David Keller. He distributed a detailed list of all communications received since the last meeting which included some twenty assorted miscellaneous letters.   
There being no guest speaker for the evening Present Silvas then called for old business. 

Old Business:

President Silvas recognized the chairman of the Christmas dance committee, Ralf Meneses, and all those members who helped put on a memorial event. He congratulated the newest three members inducted into lifetime membership status, Paul Keller, Larry Dryer and Roland DeWinne. He asked these members to come forward and be recognized. On behalf of the club he thanked these special members for their service. Paul Keller speaking on behalf of the other inductees indicated he was very proud to be part of this club. 

Next President Silvas reported we still have an opening for the position of audit committee chairman. He invited any club member interested in finding out what the duties and responsibilities are to please see him after the meeting or call him at 325-4001.  If he could not find a club member to chair this committee, President Silvas stated he will have to outsource and pay an independent auditor to oversee this audit process. He added that if possible we may be able to instead pay for the services of a club member.  

A report regarding the upcoming “Feed the homeless under the Bridge” event was delivered by committee chairman Don O’Brien. He invited club members to help on Sunday January 28th preparing food and feeding the homeless of San Antonio. He also thanked the many members who had donated socks and undergarments and cash at this evenings meeting for the needy in our community.   

 New Business:

President Silvas announced a committee had been formed to “Establish Written Procedures for Member Deaths” and will be chaired by Chaplain Nat Chavez. With the recent passing of several club members President Silvas saw the need for our group to have written documented procedures to follow. Nat Chavez added that he would be responsible to create policies and written steps for funeral services and club responses following the deaths of members and their household families. Club member Russell Phillips suggested if possible a picture of deceased members should be added to our lone chair and blue blazer symbol. 

Reports by appointed Officers: 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder – No report

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez – No report

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley – No report

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly – No report 

Membership – Eric Johnson – Announced 143 paid members and promised a roster for the January meeting

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley – Not present – No report

Reports by standing committees:
    Audit – Position remains open 

 Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked the membership to pray for John Kotzur in a nursing home, Robert Ehrardt was suffering from kidney failure, Pete Chile needs our prayers. He also reported on recovering sick and injured members who include Emilio Rojo, Izzy Chapa, Ernest Reyes, Raul Campbell, and Rudy Martinez. 

  Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg thanked members who attended services for Hector Najar, John Paul Miscavage, and Gene Gray. He asked everyone again to be sure their phone numbers are correct on our club files.  

    Scholarships – Alex Flores - No report 

 Life Time – Terry Sparrow – No report (President Silvas once again thanked Terry and his committee for a job well done). 

 Entertainment – Mike Perez (Ralf Meneses.0 recognized the many members who helped on the Christmas dance committee) 

    Special Projects – Ralf reported no committee activity to announce.

    Public Relations – Everett Elstak – No report

 Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras stated only 74 days remain. He introduced all the committee chairman, new tiered seating pricing for corporate tables, and delivered a budget to the membership estimating a net available for 2007 distributions of $44, 000. RC also stated the next WGD meeting would be held the next day on 12/19 at 7pm with all entire food teams.    

Comments or announcements for the good of the club included in a schedule for sausage making delivered by Don Jungman. He stated that 100 lbs was made the previous Saturday and some of this was for sale after the meeting for $2.25 a pound. Also on 12/29 his team would make another 100 lbs. and that on 2/24 500 additional pounds were planned to be made at Ike’s place and would be used for the WGD.   

Also, President Silvas thanked Peter Rangel and Everett Elstak for the 10 minute picture slide show of the Christmas Dance showing on the back wall of our meeting room. 

Raffle prize drawings winner for the evening included: Benny De Los Santos, John Martinez, Bret Ingram, Benny De Lo Santos a second time, Larry Ridder, Homer Fetzer, Raul Campbell and Matt Mora. 

Motion to adjourn meeting was delivered given by Terry Sparrow and seconded by many at 8:47p.m.  

A Closing Prayer was lead by Chaplain, Nat Chavez 

The evening’s raffle provided $282 in ticket sales. 
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David Keller  





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary





President  

Communications Received

Regular Membership Meeting

December 18, 2006
Previously Presented at SLMC Executive Meeting – December 11, 2006

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Padre Pio parish – Thank You 

Correspondence –  Support Request   

1. Archdiocesan - Society of St. Vincent de Paul - General solicitation  

2. Cross Trial Outfitters – General solicitation 

3. Catholic Charities – General Christmas solicitation (Meneses, O’Brien, Ridder)

4. Seton Home – General Christmas solicitation (Gray) 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Catholic Charities – Archdiocese of SA – Christmas card / thank you  

2. Roadway Express – Tax Notice request 

3. Seton Home – 2006 Annual report

4. Leon Valley Flowers – Invoice for Hector Najar Funeral

5. Children’s Bereavement Ctn. of South Texas – Fall Newsletter

6. Returned Mail – WGD invitation to Niemietz Properties

7. Ernst & Young – WGD table sponsorship – w/ check for $900

8.   Chase Paymentech – Nov. Invoice

Additional Received Since Executive Meeting December 11, 2006 

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Bexar County Detention Ministries Inc. - Christmas Card 

2. Benitia Family Center – Christmas Newsletter – (Don O’Brien, Ralph Meneses)  

3. Sister Care of San Antonio – Fall Newsletter

4. Seraphic Sisters – Christmas Card 

5. Thank you from John Miscavage Family 

6. Healy-Murphy Center – Christmas Card 

7. Personal Invitation to Gerlach Auction from student Jill Tomlinson (Bowen & Jungman)

8.   Personal Invitation to    “             “        from student Britnie Sherouse (Bowen & Jungman)

 Addressed to (   )
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